## Minutes of a Committee Meeting of the Fellowship of '1066' Longmarkers held at 16 Brading Glose, Hastings, at 8-05pm. on Tuesday, 6th October, 1992.

Present: Arthur Coleman (in the Chair)

Esther Carpenter Denis Coleman Ernie Spray

Joyce Coleman (Secretary)

Apologies for absence were received from Barbara, Sid and Ron Powell.

Before the Minutes the Chairman noted the sad passing of Associate Member Ted Harrison. Our Fellowship was well represented at the cremation and a donation of £10 in lieu of flowers was given to the Marie Curie Trust.

Minutes: The Minutes of the last Meeting had been circulated and were taken as read and adopted.

Matters Arising: Esther Carpenter had so far purchased one photograph album at her own expense and had donated it to the Fellowship. It was decided to pass it to Barbara and Sid Powell for their contribution of photographs in the first place.

Dinner/Dance 1993: Menus had been received from the Yelton Hotel by Fisther Carpenter and the prices showed a huge increase from last year. It was decided to have Menu No.1 at a cost of £12.50 per head and to cost our tickets at the same price. Any loss incurred to be covered by the Fellowship funds. Tickets to show 6pm for 6-30pm to 12-30am.

As usual the Committee members agreed to donate raffle prizes and Esther Carpenter will purchase others as she sees fit. Audrey and Dave Morris are to be asked to run the raffle.

Ernie Spray will be Toastmaster and make the usual announcements. Arthur Coleman will welcome the visitors. Geoff Boore will propose the Fellowship and he is to be given a free ticket.

Arrangements for the band are in hand and Esther Carpenter will have a plaque engraved for Brenda Ash when we are sure she will be attending.

Flowers are to be presented to the President.

Autumn Meet 1992: Tickets for this function were provided free of charge by Dave Morris. Bookings are slow and at present only about 20 tickets have been sold.

The day after is the 40th wedding anniversary of Audrey and Dave Morris and Esther Carpenter suggested that a cake be presented to them for consumption on the night. This was agreed and either Ernie Spray or Arthur Coleman are to make an announcement on the night and, if there, the presentation to be made by the President, Barbara Powell.

New Members: As per the previous Minutes the Chairman has invited Norman Channon to become an Associate Member and he has accepted. He has now received his membership card and bought a badge and also given a donation.

Financial Report: Since the last Meeting donations of £10 have been received from Pat Hill, £15 from Ron and Connie Longley, £10 from Norman Shannon and £1.50 for Norman's badge, totalling £36.50. Of this £20 has been banked, £10 was donated to the Marie Curie Cancer Nurses Fund as one of the charities nominated by Dorothy Harrison and £6.50 remains in petty cash. The Bank balance is now £497.03 and there is just over £11 and a few stamps in petty cash.

The Bank and Receipt Books were checked and approved.

Christmas Tea 1992: The Chairman is to confirm the provisional booking for 13th December 1992 and to arrange with the Ash Tree Inn about the starting time. It was decided to select food from the menu.

Any other business: There was no other business for discussion but the Chairman informed the meeting of the progress of the President, Barbara Powell, after her operation and everyone sent their sincere best wishes to her.

Next Committee Meeting: The next Committee Meeting was arranged for Tuesday, 12th January, 1993, to be held at 16 Brading Close, Hastings, at 8-00pm.

There being no further business to discuss the Chairman thanked all for their attendance and a votes of thanks was expressed to the Chairman and Secretary by Ernie Spray.

The Meeting was closed at 9-10pm.

Signed:																											•
			C	h	a	i	r	m	18	n	l	0	f	t	h	e	M	е	е	t	i	n	g				